
ASSEMBLY MEMBER HARVEY EPSTEIN
COMMUNITY BOARD 6 REPORT, NOVEMBER 2022

Dear Neighbor,

As we enter the holiday season and end of the year, I hope you’re spending it with friends and loved
ones. We’re less than two months from January, when I’ll return to Albany for the start of the 2023
legislative session.

There’s a lot to do, including building on the successes of last year like expanding and protecting
reproductive health care and keeping guns off our streets. We urgently need to address the housing
supply and affordability crisis. To that end, I will be reintroducing legislation to enable New York City
to safely upgrade basement apartments which would bring tens of thousands of units across the City
up to safety standards and create legal protections for tenants, and redouble my commitment to
passing the good cause eviction bill.

See you around the district,

Harvey

********



________

Clothing Donations for Migrant
Families Surge

Our office has been collecting
clothing and other essential items
for migrants arriving in New York
City. It has been a privilege to help
people coming to our city seeking
safety and opportunity. I’m grateful
for the kindness our community has
shown in helping people in need.

________

Bellevue Day Care Center Turns 50

I was proud to celebrate Bellevue Day Care
Center’s 50 years of service  with a
proclamation.  The center has served more
than 4,000 families in the neighborhood &
Bellevue employees, providing high-quality
& affordable childcare programs. Here’s to
50 more!

________

________

New COVID-19 Boosters Available

New Yorkers are urged to get the updated COVID-19 vaccine booster



The updated bivalent COVID-19 booster vaccines, from Pfizer and Moderna, protect you against the

original COVID-19 virus and the current BA.4 and BA.5 Omicron subvariants.

NYC Health + Hospitals now has the updated bivalent COVID-19 booster available for all our patients.

Make an appointment today at any of our hospitals or Gotham Health Centers in your neighborhood.

The updated booster is available for those who have already completed their primary COVID-19

vaccine series or booster at least two months ago. Learn more

Make an appointment | Call 877-829-4692 for an appointment | NYC Vaccine Finder

Who can get the updated COVID-19 booster shot?

● Young people from age 12 -17 can only receive the updated Pfizer booster vaccine.

● Adults 18 and older can receive the updated Pfizer or the updated Moderna COVID-19 booster

vaccine.

Read the CDC vaccine and booster recommendation by age

Why you should get the updated booster shot.

If you completed a COVID-19 primary vaccine series, you will be considered up-to-date when you

receive the booster dose recommended for you by the CDC.

● 90% of all current COVID-19 cases are caused by the BA.5 subvariant.

● Getting the updated vaccine booster will increase your protection against getting very sick or

needing to go to the hospital if you get COVID-19.

________

Senior Affordable Housing Opportunity at Norfolk Senior Apartments

Applications are now being accepted for senior affordable housing at the Norfolk Senior
Apartments located at 64 Norfolk Street, New York, NY 10002.

Enclosed is included a copy of the advertisement with detailed information on number of units
available, rent, and income limits.

Note that minimum incomes listed may not apply to applicants with Section 8 or other
qualifying rental subsidies.

http://campaign.nychhc.org/ct.asp?id=38F041F978DD56E5CB3DC4EB2789689528DE6A97F91D1CDAFB88586FF367DCE18F55BBB54F29C3BB06C5B4C5191DE081078F007DAEA02B90C26DE29F82757970&ct=4aeUs%2bsAAABCWmgzMUFZJlNZiW4fKwAAPB%2bAYQOgMrwjhQC%2f79%2bgMAC6gap6INAAAaMgaDQY0aNAMmQ0YjTQNMBqam0EaBoBMQ0aGMpxvCYErlXgRoV9vGw6lNwcE2FuVtdgFAB1v4sa0C8sgsGOSQSggCr5pzLpnmZF3ixhJCoHbR4G4SNsRLXeT0LU2nPhNx0tZaeAuQb8Vmtry6NEXAXYSGPJMqWKE%2foVVwEVa6SjIMGWaZo2MuD5HkQxLEpG64mtBaDAqBK4BM71tEBEqqzROORtpOz%2bLuSKcKEhEtw%2bVg%3d%3d
http://campaign.nychhc.org/ct.asp?id=6AE8528973592ABA23AB6F10BF5244C50AC356729525E82E0C3629AF23B6908BC060712B040494CFB93470971738B7383748256E05DBFF8A3663605ACC380CEE&ct=4aeUs%2f0AAABCWmgzMUFZJlNZ2DA7owAAPx%2bAaQOgMrwjhQC%2f79%2bgMAClYSqn6JqbRqG0E0yZGQ0wnpCInlDQB6jRoAAABqaTTRo0AGgAAA1yg4RmzMDf9Nx07HsZJE4cLpTJKn0hzCJ8%2btDWhWlxiKWl4mA0KN4LViqebpnKrWe3PNLjzJFWbEJHQqbEJsSaUgLao7OhWUanZ2qQWgjBjhApRp8JH0AAvdggwxQa%2bM6Is0g8ngbs8XylpGW3LlN30Pk6lChZYlhHVexCTFcGFCFHfAILlS6PR8UUiDLHYzmW5%2bLuSKcKEhsGB3Rg
http://campaign.nychhc.org/ct.asp?id=9983087F3A0A45454D0B6A76CC8533E686EA68BBD4756E1A3D721E91C49854A3ABF9447D73A86B8DD1C9D3BC6B433CBB81A2E6B03554221E2E83D8894E69B873&ct=4aeUsx4AAABCWmgzMUFZJlNZRD485AAAB5mAAAGAEC%2fh3SAgACIjTRoxMmQpkxMgyMJynPhrZwCKvG1AE9HQzSN8XckU4UJBEPjzkA%3d%3d
http://campaign.nychhc.org/ct.asp?id=51AD915874908E9564115AF4B0CA0A5C12843D3D90D8F2DC572748FC0FBC06E95B9189D86AAAD469151D38BF1FE57AF734F533C09C79677DE3FA1A91384F18BB&ct=4aeUs7wAAABCWmgzMUFZJlNZFPx49gAANB%2bAAgP4Mq0AAQCv59%2bgIACEEqn6lMm1MmjRtTNT0MibSCVU%2fEU2ptR%2boTIGIZNqbvscJemSuJbc8kDRrlalfgezx0vAwK9z5m58IXUURZV5NIjybCREc8ezFpFVDrJpE%2b3UVhWjdvFJytHrohA2mg4sRlhJyKlERP8TrlhWSON86KzN2%2bXWpeK4otxzCyVRsDM24u5IpwoSAp%2bPHsA%3d


We encourage interested persons to apply online at
https://housingconnect.nyc.gov/PublicWeb/details/3229 or write to request a
paper application and advertisement (see below). Online and paper applications are
available in English, Arabic, Chinese, Haitian Creole, Korean, Russian, and Spanish.

To obtain paper applications send self-addressed envelope to:
NORFOLK SENIOR APARTMENTS c/o K&G Upright Consulting: 638 E. 169th Street,
2nd Floor, Bronx, NY 10456.

Please remember that online applications must be submitted by December 5, 2022, the
deadline date, and that the applications received after this deadline date will not be considered.
Completed paper applications must be sent to the Post Office Box address indicated on the
application, postmarked by the application deadline date. Applicants may not submit more than
one application per household.

Please be advised that this is the application period for the 64 Norfolk Street building only. The
application period for the 55 Suffolk Street building is anticipated to start in the 1st quarter of
2023. We will send notification of that application period start at that time. For more
information, please contact communityatbroome@gothamorg.com.

________

Community Board Role in Conditional Adult-Use Retail Dispensary Licenses

Community Boards have a role to play in the approval of retail dispensary and on-site consumption
businesses. Applicants for these types of licenses must notify a community board no less than 30
days before they file an application. Then, if the community board chooses to weigh in, its comments
will be considered and responded to by the Cannabis Control Board in its decision to grant or deny
the application.

We are all aware that many businesses have recently popped up and are selling cannabis illegally.
These businesses undermine the goal of the Marihuana Regulation and Taxation Act and cause harm
to people trying to enter the market the right way. We tried to ensure in the law that applicants, who
are at this stage people who have been  convicted of a marijuana-related offense and have business
experience, have the support they need to apply and receive licenses and get their legal businesses
off the ground. If you see a business operating illegally, you should contact 311.

________

New York Road Runners- Race Free Program

I wanted to share a new program that New York Road Runners is launching to increase
access to running. Their Race Free program provides New York City residents that meet

https://housingconnect.nyc.gov/PublicWeb/details/3229
https://www.nyrr.org/run/race-free


certain income requirements free opportunities to participate in our races, including our
marquee races such as the TCS New York City Marathon, United Airlines New York City
Half, and the RBC Brooklyn Half Marathon as well as our many community races held
throughout the city. It would be great if you could share it with your community.

Applicants must be:

● At least 18 years old as of January 1, 2023
● A resident of New York City
● Meet NYCHA Section 8 Housing Income requirements; You do not have to live

in NYCHA housing to qualify for this program, just meet the income
requirements.

The 2023 Race Free application is now open and the deadline to apply is
November 18, 2022.

________

Upcoming Events

Office of Cannabis Management Forum - 12/18 @6:00 PM - 8:00 PM

Join me and representatives from the New York State Office of Cannabis Management to learn about
the laws surrounding New York’s budding cannabis industry. Topics will include the licensing process
and how prior convictions affect licensing.

See you there on December 14th from 6-8 at the Lower East Side Girls Club 402 East 8th street New
York, NY.

________

NYC Public Housing Preservation Trust Preservation Trust Town Halls 11/16 - 6:30 PM - 8:30 PM

NYCHA is hosting virtual town halls to provide general information about the Trust and answer your
questions. Translation services will be provided in the covered languages (Cantonese, Mandarin,
Russian, and Spanish).  Attend one of the following meetings to learn about the draft trust voting
procedures and provide comments:

Wednesday, November 16, 6:30pm-8:30pm  
Rutgers Community Center, 200 Madison Street, New York, NY 10002

Register at on.nyc.gov/inperson-trust-meetings

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww1.nyc.gov%2Fsite%2Fnycha%2Feligibility%2Feligibility.page&data=05%7C01%7Cmmunoz%40nyrr.org%7C50a64d7724ab496f5bc008dab2cbc883%7C26bff0327b5f49a487107f6d0e7eeb7a%7C0%7C0%7C638018885580480210%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HQ%2Fc9u2NRo4WEOfhPDW36vgJaK573DP38X4om7hwZmw%3D&reserved=0


USP Holiday Kickoff

The USP Holiday Kickoff event is on Sun Nov 20th from 11 AM to 2 PM in the West Plaza of Union
Square Park. Snap a pic in their one-of-a-kind photo display, grab treats from local businesses, and
enjoy caroling, giveaways + holiday entertainment. Source: http://www.usqholiday.nyc/

________

NYC Health and Hospitals Presents: 2022 Health Insurance Forums with Centers for Medicare &
Medicaid Services (CMS)

Registration is now open for our annual in person series of free health insurance workshops to
prepare New Yorkers for the upcoming open-enrollment periods.

MANHATTAN
Monday, November 14, 2022, 8:30 A.M – 12:30 P.M.

NYC Health + Hospitals/Metropolitan
1901 First Avenue

New York, NY 10029

Please visit Eventbrite and register

`

http://www.usqholiday.nyc/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/health-insurance-101-workshop-tickets-420582472497

